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MEMORANDUM

FOR

ATTENTION

FROM

March 6, 2023

The Regional Executive Director 
1515 DENR By the Bay Bldg., Roxas Blvd.
Barangay 668, Ermita, Manila

The OIC-Assistant Regional Director for Technical Services 
The OlC-Chief, Surveys and Mapping Division

The Provincial of Environment and 
Natural Resources Officer

SUBJECT CLARIFICATION ON THE STATUS OF
CONFIRMATION/CORRECTION AND/OR
AMENDMENT OF PLAN GSS-04-0000224 SITUATED IN 
BARANGAY SIMPOCAN, PUERTO PRINCESA CITY

Forwarded is tlie memorandmn from CENRO Puerto Princesa City dated February 20, 
2023 reiterating the request for correction of plan Gss-04-0000224 at Barangay Simpocan, 
Puerto Princesa City.

As a brief background, enumerated below are the flow of action status in relation to the 
above-subject survey plan:

a. Survey Order No. 2017-07-005 dated July 6,2007 was issued to Engr. Donna Belle 
Luengo to conduct verification survey showing the relative position & approved 
PLS 529 and Gss-04-0000224 as surveyed by Engr. Jonathan F. Gellez (Attachment 
I).

b. Engr. Luengo submitted her findings dated January 22, 2018 informing the results 
of verification survey. Per her report m item #2 “existing barangay road is not 
reflected on the map of PLS 529 and only portion of the road is reflected in Gss-04- 
0000224”. In conclusion since actual road is not reflected on the map, the road now 
traverses into the lots of the Gss plan as against to its actual position wherein the 
road is in between PLS 529 and the Gss lots. It was also mentioned in the report 
that the extent of error is undetermined since some claimants failed to point its lot 
bomidary (Attachment II).

c. A memorandum from CENRO Puerto Princesa City dated July 25,2018 submitting 
the inventoiy and status of all lots covering the said Gss plan as one of the basis for 
the amendment of the survey plan.

d. A Memorandum from the RED dated April 8, 2019 advising Engr. Luengo to 
continue and complete the conduct of verification survey to ascertain the extent of 
erroneous tielines (Attacliment III).


















































